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Application Secretariat

DA 200914688

8 Ariyna Street Narrabundah

Block 22 Section 36 Narrabundah

Dear Sir/Madam

Old Narrabundah Community Council Inc (ONCC Inc) are fully supportive of the ACT governments commitment to addressing climate change and in particular the efforts to see that all new housing is more sustainable and energy efficient. We found in the Hansard where Jon Stanhope recently said in response to a Senate Estimates Committee question about a proposed LDA development in Bonner: “in the context of our commitment to sustainability and addressing the issues, that we do have a genuine commitment, ACTPLA and the LDA have worked, …. quite strenuously to adopt best practice in relation to particularly sustainability and environmental advance of housing within the ACT”. It is extremely disappointing to see that the Department of Housing and Community Services (DHCS), judging by the design of these new supportive houses in Narrabundah, don’t share Mr Stanhopes commitment to adopt best practice in relation to sustainability and environmental advance of housing within the ACT.

ONCC Inc objects to the proposed new supportive housing DA because the houses do not demonstrate a high standard of energy efficient environmentally sustainable design. In particular:
1. They do not take good advantage of northerly orientation for passive solar winter heating. The limited extent to which the designs provide for winter sun penetration into living areas is not sufficient to achieve effective passive solar winter heating for the house. These houses will be almost entirely reliant on fossil fuel burning for space heating to maintain comfort in winter. They will condemn future occupants to pay increasing power and/or gas bills into the future. And considering the low-income groups to be accommodated by these houses it’s unfair and in the longer term unaffordable;

2. For one of the units the carport occupies the ideal solar position. So even if at some point in the future the government wishes to modify the houses for energy efficiency by increasing the area of north facing windows, the house with a carport immediately to the north will be much worse off because of overshadowing;
3. The lack of any internal living area walls with thermal mass points to poor thermal performance during very hot and very cold days. It is fundamentally important to incorporate good thermal mass to aid with passive heating and cooling; 
4.  The lack of adequate shading to the larger east and west facing areas of glass in summer, will contribute to heat gain problems in summer which can not be controlled by internal curtains or blinds; 
5. The dark grey colour specified for the roof is only marginally better than a black roof and means high heat gain in summer, which adds several degrees to the temperature of internal rooms and increases the need for air-conditioners in summer; 
6. The hip roof design might allow for one solar hot water panel with ideal orientation to be fitted, but does not lend itself to accommodating the necessary area of photovoltaic panels for generating electricity. So if say for example in the near future, when a more responsible DHCS manager decides it would be appropriate to install photovoltaic’s to reduce the running costs for tenants ……it cant be easily done. The hip roof design also means the guttering runs all the way around the building and makes water harvesting more expensive compared with say a simple gable roof which is more economical and much less work in cleaning gutters;
7. The provision of a 2000 litre water tank for collecting roof water is a token gesture of limited value. The government should be investing in larger tanks say 5000 or 10,000 litres and placing them underground (under the driveway, carport or the house itself) so they don’t take away from limited garden space. The larger capacity tanks should be plumbed into the toilets so that tank water can be used for flushing toilets as well as watering the garden. Providing larger water tanks with new houses is a good long-term investment for the government. They hold more water, so when the rains fill them, the water will last longer and stretch further into the inevitable dry periods. If everyone took the same approach we would be much better placed into the future.
Houses designed along environmentally sustainable principles provide long-term savings and improved quality of life that are increasingly appreciated by the public. For many years the issue of energy efficiency, passive solar design, water wise design and so on have been the subject of discussion at ONCC Inc meetings; we have repeatedly implored developers and ACTPLA to make energy efficiency and sustainability a higher priority for redevelopment in our suburb. Narrabundah already has more than its fair share of govies and ex-govie houses that are poorly designed: cold in winter without a heater; hot in summer for those without air-conditioning. These houses with high heating and cooling bills place a huge drain on finances and make life more difficult for people on low-incomes. If we take into account the yearly running costs, these houses, which may have been “cheaper” for the government to build, are not “affordable” for the occupants in the long term. Providing energy efficient solar housing for low-income groups is no longer just an environmental imperative, it’s a matter of social equity.

It is extremely disappointing to see the Department of Housing and Community Services continuing with a “business as usual” attitude with the latest crop of govie houses and ignoring best-practise sustainable design. This is an extremely poor development for the government to be investing in on behalf of the Canberra community. It suggests that neither DHCS or its consultants have any expertise or commitment to delivering best practice energy efficient sustainable housing.
Any building designer/architect with basic knowledge of best practice sustainable housing design principles knows passive solar design works. They know the sun can provide substantial amounts of free heat, during Canberra winters. The occupants of these dwellings benefit from the improved amenity and appreciate the reduced electricity and/or gas bills. This particular block has the opportunity for a pair of supportive houses with better amenity, much better north facing aspect for the living areas and much lower running costs, which would make them much more suitable for low-income families They could serve as models of energy-efficient housing for the rest of the community and showcase the government’s commitment to sustainable and affordable housing. 

For all the above reasons, we strongly object to this development application and oppose the design of these two proposed dwellings on the subject block. ONCC Inc recommends that DHCS withdraw this poor quality application and provide new housing proposals designed to best-practice principles of sustainability and take much better advantage of the sun for winter heating. 
Yours Sincerely

John Keeley
Chair ONCC Inc 

9th June 2009 
Cc Jon Stanhope MLA

Simon Corbell MLA

Andrew Barr MLA
John Hargreaves MLA
Zed Seselja MLA
Caroline Le Couteur MLA 
Meredith Hunter MLA

Shane Rattenbury MLA
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